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11.4 

REPORT 5 - 2021 

To: CHAIR AND MEMBERS OF GENERAL COMMITTEE 

 

The Traffic Safety Council presents its fifth report for 2021 and recommends: 

 

TSC-0032-2021 

That the deputation from Jamie Brown, Manager, Municipal Parking, and Brenda Peterson, 

Project Leader, Parking Permit regarding the Parking Master Plan be received. 

(TSC-0032-2021) 

 

TSC-0033-2021 

That the deputation from Luca Franceschetti, Co-Op Student, Active Transportation regarding 

the Walk to School Month Campaign be received. 

(TSC-0033-2021) 

 

TSC-0034-2021 

That no additional measures be required at this time, as the intersection of Derry Road West 

and Rosehurst Drive functions well for the students attending Lisgar Middle School. 

(TSC-0034-2021) 

(Ward 10) 

 

TSC-0035-2021 

That the warrants have not been met for a school crossing guard at the intersection of Truscott 

Drive and Clarkson Road for the students attending St. Christopher Catholic Elementary School. 

(TSC-0035-2021) 

(Ward 2) 
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TSC-0036-2021 
1. That the warrants have been met for the placement of a school crossing guard for the 

students of St. Barbara Catholic Elementary School for 8:00-8:30 AM and 3:00-3:20 PM 
at the intersection of Westbridge Way and Bellshire Gate. 

2. That the warrants have not been met for the placement of a school crossing guard for 

the students attending Levi Creek Public School at the intersection of Westbridge Way 

and Bellshire Gate. 

3. That Transportation and Works be requested to add a stop bar on Westbridge Way. 

4. That Transportation and Works be requested to paint a zebra marked crosswalk on the 
east leg of the intersection of Westbridge Way and Bellshire Gate. 

5. That Transportation and Works be requested to add corner prohibitions on Bellshire 

Gate north and south of Westbridge Way. 

6. That Traffic Safety Council be requested to re-inspect the intersection of Westbridge 

Way and Bellshire Gate once the additional signage and pavement markings are in 

place. 

(TSC-0036-2021) 

(Ward 11) 

 

TSC-0037-2021 
1. That the warrants have not been met for the placement of a school crossing guard in 

front of the school at 3535 Cedar Creek Drive for the students attending Silverthorn 
Public School. 

2. That Transportation and Works be requested to review signage in the area of Silverthorn 

Public School and replace faded signage. 

(TSC-0037-2021) 

(Ward 3) 

 

TSC-0038-2021 

1. That the warrants have not been met for the placement of a school crossing guard  at 
the intersection of Riverspray Crescent and Runningbrook Drive for the students 
attending St. Teresa of Calcutta Catholic Elementary School. 

2. That Transportation and Works be requested to implement "No U-Turn" Signage on 
Runningbrook Drive within the school zone of St. Teresa of Calcutta Catholic Elementary 
School and review all signage on Runningbrook Drive. 

3. That Parking Enforcement be requested to enforce the "No Stopping" areas on 

Runningbrook Drive and Riverspray Crescent at St. Teresa of Calcutta Catholic 

Elementary School. 

(TSC-0038-2021) 

(Ward 3) 

 

  



3 
Traffic Safety Council                                                                                               2021/10/27 

  
 
 

11.4 

TSC-0039-2021 
1. That the warrants have not been met for the implementation of a school crossing guard 

at the intersection of Tours Road and Miller's Grove for the Students attending Miller's 
Grove Public School and St. John of the Cross Catholic Elementary School. 

2. That Transportation and Works be requested to paint zebra Markings on the east leg of 
the intersection of Tours Road and Miller's Grove for the Students attending Miller's 
Grove Public School and St. John of the Cross Catholic Elementary School. 

3. That Traffic Safety Council be requested to re-inspect the intersection of Tours Road 
and Miller's Grove for the Students attending Miller's Grove Public School and St. John 
of the Cross Catholic Elementary School in the spring of 2022 once the zebra marked 
crosswalk is in place across Tours Road east leg. 

4. That Parking Enforcement be requested to enforce the "No Stopping/No Parking" zones 
in the school area of Miller's Grove Public School and St. John of the Cross Catholic 
Elementary School on Miller's Grove at 8:20 - 8:45 AM and 2:55 - 3:15 PM. 

5. That the Principal of Miller's Grove Public School be requested to remind students living 

on the west side of Miller's Grove and south of the intersection to not cross the 

intersection of Miller's Grove and Tours Road on the diagonal. 

(TSC-0039-2021) 

(Ward 9) 

 

TSC-0040-2021 

That the resignation email dated October 11, 2021, from Muhammad Bhatti, Citizen Member, 

Traffic Safety Council be received. 

(TSC-0040-2021) 

 

TSC-0041-2021 

That the report from the Commissioner of Transportation and Works, dated September 21, 2021 

and entitled “Traffic Calming”, be received for information. 

(TSC-0041-2021) 

 

TSC-0042-2021 

That the Traffic Safety Council defer the selection process for the Wilde Wood Award and Dr. 

Arthur Wood Award for the year 2021 until 2022. 

(TSC-0042-2021) 

 

TSC-0043-2021 

That the Parking Enforcement in School Zone Report for September 2021 be received for 

information. 

(TSC-0043-2021) 

 

TSC-0044-2021 
That the Transportation and Works Action Items List for September 2021 be received. 
(TSC-0044-2021) 

 


